The Board Meeting of the Village of Brownville was held on Tuesday, November 8, 2022, in the Board Room at the Brown Mansion, Brownville, NY.

Present:		Mayor Connor				Leo Thompson – Trustee
			Steve Mott - Trustee			Mike Walrath - Trustee		
			Bob Goutremout – Trustee

Also Present:		Amber Klusacek			Superintendent Pickett
			Nick Brenon				Billy Closs
			Brandon Loomis			Jenna Thomas			
							
Mayor Connor called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. A motion was made by Trustee Walrath and seconded by Trustee Mott to accept the minutes from the previous meeting as submitted, carried. 

Nick Brenon discussed an issue he has with the Dog Worden. He had a problem with a dog and made several calls to Chris Fiorentino but never heard back from him. Mayor Connor informed Nick he did speak with Chris about this.

Jenna Thomas approached the Board about painting a mural on a boarded-up window in the Basement of the Mansion. Jenna showed the Board 4 designs. The Board approved a design. She will complete this in the spring.

Trustee Walrath inquired about a Washington Street Property. The Mayor informed Trustee Walrath our Zoning Officer and the Jefferson County Code Enforcement Officer will be visiting this resident to discuss clean-up of all the debris in the yard. 

A motion was made by Trustee Walrath and seconded by Trustee Goutremout to change the scope of work on the DASNY grant to include the back and side porch’s  and also rain gutters and facia. All were in favor, carried. Clerk West will contact Erin Becker for help reapplying.

Clerk West presented the AUD for Trustee Walrath to review. Clerk West presented the unpaid taxes list which totaled $9,247.69.

Mayor Connor updated the Board on the water project. Mayor Connor informed the Board about an upcoming meeting with the Town of Hounsfield and Barton & Loguidice about the WWTP. Support of the short-term rentals and occupancy tax collection was tabled at last month’s meeting. The Board has decided to not send a letter of support to the Town of Clayton. A motion was made by Trustee Walrath and seconded by Trustee Mott to purchase a new bobcat at a cost of $32,116. All were in favor, carried. Mayor Connor presented Trustee Thompson with a plaque thanking him for  the time he has served on the Village Board and for his service to our community.

Mayor Connor and the Board reviewed the bank statements, canceled checks, and bills. Trustee Walrath made a motion seconded by Trustee Mott to pay the audited bills abstract 11A-$1,869.85 and 11B-$153,580.26 and adjourn at 7:40 pm. All were in favor, carried.





Respectfully submitted,



Annette West, RMC
Clerk-Treasurer
